
 

 

OFFIC E  OF  A UDI TOR  OF  S TA TE  
STATE OF IOWA  

State Capitol Building 

Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0004 

Telephone (515) 281-5834      Facsimile (515) 281-6518 

 
  

Rob Sand 

Auditor of State 

 
 

 

July 8, 2019 

 

Iowa School Finance Information Services, Inc. (ISFIS) 

1201 63rd Street 

Des Moines, IA 50311 

 

Dear Ms. Buckton, 

 

I have reviewed your letter dated May 30, 2019, containing a request for the Auditor of 

State’s opinion on whether a school district’s management fund can be used to pay the costs to 

establish and maintain a local government risk pool to transfer and reduce risk stemming from 

changes in natural gas prices. In addition, I have reviewed relevant statutes and court decisions. 

Members of our professional staff in the office have also independently reviewed your letter. For 

certainty, I will reiterate our mutual understanding that you were inquiring as to my opinion in 

the role as Auditor of State, not as an attorney, and that I am not representing you nor offering 

legal advice. 

 

Our office has concluded that it appears appropriate for a school district to use their 

management fund to cover costs related to this type of local government risk pool.  

 

Please contact me with additional questions. Best of luck to you in your endeavors. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Rob Sand 

Auditor of the State of Iowa 
 


